The December 13, 2023 meeting for the Town of Farmersville was called to order by Supervisor Melanie Brown at 7pm, all stood for the pledge.
Present
Supervisor Melanie Brown
Councilman Tom Callahan
	         Dale Scurr
	         Pam Tilton
	         Doug Seymour
Hwy Superintendent Barry tingue
Town clerk Bridget Holmes
Guests See sign in Book
A motion was made by Mrs. Tilton to approve the minutes and seconded by Doug Seymour, carried.
A motion was made to pay the vouchers by Mrs. Tilton and seconded by Mr. Callahan, carried.
Hwy Report:
Mr. Tingue reported that he had a quote from Martin Brothers in Arcade for a new pickup and quote was for $60,000.00 without a plow, his is getting bad.
Also had a quote for Hyundai Excavator with a trade in for the John Deere Excavator $30,000.00 with a mulch head for a quote for $120,000.00
 He also reported that he hired David Blaney for a part time hwy position with 30 years’ experience with the county and would like the hourly wage of $21.00, Mr. Scurr made the motion to approve the hourly pay at $21.00 and Mr. Callahan seconded the motion, carried.
A motion was made by Mr. Scurr to purchase the excavator and it was seconded by Mr. Seymour, carried.
A motion was made by Mr. Callahan to approve the hwy report and it was seconded by Mrs. Tilton, carried.
A motion was made by Mr. Scurr to accept the town clerk’s report and it was seconded by Mr. Callahan, carried.
Historian report was given by historian Lois Lane
A motion was made to table the investment policy by Mr. Callahan, and it was seconded by Mrs. Tilton, carried
A motion was made to purchase a scanner up to $600.00 by Mr. Callahan and seconded by Mr. Seymour, carried.
A motion was made for the supervisor to sign the ambulance contract by Mr. Scurr and seconded by Mr. Callahan, carried.
A motion was made by Mr. Callahan to move up paying the bills at 6pm and start the reorganization meeting at 6:30 followed by the regular meeting for the Jan 10, 2024, and this motion was seconded by Mrs. Tilton, carried
Public comment:
Lois Lane asked about the historian computer.
Mr. Jeff Peterson asked why the old town website was still up.
Ms. Brown thanked everyone that helped her during her year as supervisor.
A motion was made by Ms. Brown to adjourn the meeting at 7:41pm and seconded by Mr. Callahan
Respectfully submitted.
Bridget Holmes
